

LeAnne Woolever Chair of New California Santa Barbara County 2910 Shanklin Place Lompoc, California 93436 Email: per sh county@gmail.com

Email: ncs.sb.county@gmail.com Cell: (805) 588-7256.

March 5, 2024

To: Board of Supervisors

Das Williams 1st District

Laura Capps 2nd District

Joan Hartman 3rd District

Bob Nelson 4th District Steve Lavagnino & Mony Miyasato CEO

Re: Santa Barbara County Residents Demand in Person, One Day, Paper Ballot Elections & The Elimination of Electronic Voting Devices

Dear Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to you, on behalf of the organization New California, Santa Barbara County, to inform you that many of the people who reside in the County of Santa Barbara, would like to see the process for the elections for Santa Barbara County, take place in one day, consisting of paper ballots elections and to eliminate the use of the electronic voting machines.

New California. Santa Barbara County has gathered roughly eight hundred and sixty signatures from registered voters, who reside in the County of Santa Barbara, that want one day elections, consisting of paper ballots elections and to eliminate the use of the electronic voting machines. In addition, the paper ballots to be counted the same day. Attached with this letter are the signatures that were gathered.

Same day voting, by paper ballot and counting of the ballots in person, on the day of the election, is more cost-effective, more efficient and is a faster and more accurate method used to obtain the most accurate results.

The residents of Santa Barbara County who have signed the petitions for *in* Person, One Day, Paper Ballot Elections & The Elimination of Electronic Voting Devices clearly want to see a fair and cost-effective election process. By going towards one day, paper ballot elections with the same day ballot counting, will ensure the integrity of the election process and shall provide transparency.

If this board has any questions, I would be more than happy to meet with any of the Supervisors and answer the questions they may have. The best way to reach me, is by email at: ncs.sb.county@gmail.com or by cell phone (805) 588-7256.

Thank you for your time. I look forward to meeting with you. Have a have a great day and God bless.

Sincerely. Lemme Wool

LeAnne Woolever

Resident of Santa Barbara County